
Happy March! Please find our newsletter below. View this email in your
browser

Voices for Earth Justice Welcomes Bianca!
Voices is excited to welcome
Bianca Danzy to our team as our
new Garden Manager!

Bianca is a proud graduate of the
Earthworks Agricultural Training
program as well as a current
participant in the acclaimed Detroit
Urban Roots training program. This
unapologetically Black activist is a
loving wife to her supportive
husband, and doting mother to all of
her phenomenal children.

Bianca and her family are vegan, and take tremendous pride in cultivating
organic crops. Moreover, Bianca enjoys discovering new recipes that showcase

http://us11.campaign-archive1.com/?u=9eb850d03ad7bc11a3bb09576&id=6041ff0647&e=f1612dff47


the beauty and flavor of locally grown produce. Her passion for pursuing a plant
based sustenance for her and her family inspired Bianca to establish her
catering business - aptly named "Real food. by Bianca". In addition to striving to
nourish her body, spirit, and community with healthy food, Bianca engages in a
variety of social justice initiatives in Detroit including playing an active role at
her childrens' schools and the Detroit Urban Growers group. She truly brings a
wealth of knowledge, skills, love, and energy to our organization. Welcome
Bianca!

VEJ Garden Looking Forward to Spring

Winter Holds Steady as we prepare for Spring Activities

March is here, and Spring is right around the corner. With a new garden
manager, a new website in the works, and lots of other plans for our property
on Greydale St., 2016 is poised to be an exciting year for Voices for Earth
Justice. Volunteer days will start soon and we look forward to hosting you at
Hope House and other events around the city. Please consider donating to
support our efforts to expand our vegetable garden.

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=HACJ8SBMR6HTA


Naim and Rich get some exercise shovelling snow around Hope House.

Spreading Pope Francis' Message: Integral
Ecology

In 2015 Pope Francis released "Laudato Si" ("Praise be")  a call to dialog for all



people concerned about the world that we will leave our children. The central
teaching in this encyclical is integral ecology, the interrelatedness of all species,
our common origin and destiny. Staff and volunteers at Voices for Earth Justice
have been busy sharing the message of Laudato Si. Sr. Pat Benson OP has
conducted two 3 week classes, one on the west side and one on the east side
with over 40 people participating. Carol Hofer and Sr. Janet Stankowski OP
recently presented to the League of Catholic Women.
 
Coming up, Patty Gillis will speak about Laudato Si on Earth Day, Friday, April
22nd at Corpus Christi church, at the corner of Evergreen and Pembroke in
northwest Detroit, at 7 PM. The address is 19000 Pembroke, Detroit 48219. For
more information, or to schedule a presentation with your group, please call
248-351-9001.
 
For quotes, outlines, study guides and movies about "Laudato Si", go to the
Catholic Climate Covenant: www.catholicclimatecovenant.org You can measure
your carbon footprint at this site, as well as sign up for weekly updates.

VEJ Visits Murphy Performance Academy

VEJ Outreach Coordinator, Naim Edwards, spent the last day of Black History
Month at Murphy Performance Academy. He taught the students songs about

http://www.catholicclimatecovenant.org/


water and housing justice from the Flowtown Revue Choir. The choir is a part of
the People's Water Board, one of our partner organizations.

Naim taught two songs to third to eighth grade and also gave a Black History
lesson on the Jackson 5. The lesson emphasized how a group of young black
children (boys) revolutionized music here in Detroit with a combination of
passion, talent, and support from adults and family. We look forward to working
more with this local school in the future!

Thank you to our contributors!
We are grateful to our supporters, and will begin recognizing those who gave
each month in our newsletter. Below is a list of donors from October 1st to
December 31st, 2015:

Adrian Dominican Sisters' Ministry Trust
Doris Allen
Anonymous
Daniel Banks
Christel Danna
Anne DelCampo
Rodney Edmonds
Nora Feldhusen
Mr. & Mrs. William Frey
Dan Gillis
Laura Gillis
Patricia Gillis
Carol Hofer
Sr. Mary Ellen Howard, RSM
Sr. Janet M. Hudspeth, OP
James Jarecki
Jeff Jenks
David Jeup
Linda Karle
Sr. Barbara Kelley, OP
Sr. Ginny King, OP
Catharine Khoury

Mary Lou Malone
Sr. Theresa Mayrand, OP
Karl McGuinness
Lorraine McGuinness
Sr. Agnes Marie Molitoris, CSSF
Thinh Nu Quy Nguyen
Rev. Philip D Paxton, CP
Sally Pinchock
Geri Pleva
Sr. Marlene Ptaszynski, OP
Louise Ramsay
Kate Redmond
Mary Louise Ross
St. Andrew Catholic Church,
Rochester
Sr. Suzanne Schreiber, OP
Judy and Gordon Stankowski
Sr. Janet Stankowski, OP
Lily Sturkol
William Sullivan
Julie Telang
Teresa Thompson

http://www.peopleswaterboard.org/2016/01/watch-flowtown-revue-mlk-day-performance.html
http://www.peopleswaterboard.org/


Gail Kuhnlein
Sr. Rose Marie Kujawa, CSSF
Marcia Lee

Susan Voytal
Sr. Mary Ward, OP
Genevieve Zuzga

We need money for plants, garden equipment, and other materials for
projects at Hope House. Click the PayPal button below or visit
voices4earth.org/donate to make your contribution. Thank you!

Save the Date: Earth Day 2016
Voices is excited to be partnering
with the Food Warriors youth
program of the Detroit Black
Community Food Security Network
for a special Earth Day program this
year. The Food Warriors will be
hosting the event at Timbuktu
Academy, 10800 E Canfield St,
Detroit, MI 48214 on Thursday,
April 21 from 4-5:30 pm. Mark your
calendars, and we hope to see you
there!

Photo: youngsters plant a tree at
VEJ's 2014 Earth Day event

Upcoming Event: It's All Connected
The Inseparable Link Between Justice for Earth and
Justice for the Poor
Thursday, March 10 from 6-8pm at Marygrove College. See below flyer for
details:

http://www.voices4earth.org/donate.html
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=HACJ8SBMR6HTA
http://detroitblackfoodsecurity.org/




Voices for Earth Justice is a 501(c) 3 non-profit organization. Donations
are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. Donate online through our

website at www.voices4earth.org, using Pay Pal or mail your donation to
21695 Rougewood Drive, Southfield, MI 48033. THANK YOU!!!
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